
These minutes approved at the February 3, 2005 meeting.

DURHAM HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION
THURSDAY, JANUARY 6, 2005

MINUTES

Members Present:  Crawford Mills, Chair
Cathy Leach, Secretary
Nicholas Isaak, Planning Board Rep.
Karl Van Asselt, Town Council Rep.

Members Absent: Roger Jaques, Vice Chair
Leslie Schwartz

I. Meeting was called to order at 7:08 p.m.

II. The minutes of the December 2, 2004 meeting were approved.

III. New Business: a.) Commission members reviewed the proposed changes to
the Historic District overlay as outlined in the Zoning Rewrite Committee’s
information. It was determined that Crawford Mills and Karl Van Asselt
would meet with Jim Campbell, Town Planner to request the changes
discussed at previous HDC meetings be included. The public hearing on the
historic overlay was postponed due to weather and is scheduled for Jan. 19.

       b.) Cathy Leach presented grant application information for the N.H. Division
      of Historical Resources. The commission has applied for a $4,000 grant from 
      the NHDHR to be used for the development of an informational brochure for
      homeowners within the district, as well as for other interested entities in town.

IV. Old Business: a). Cathy Leach brought the updated request for the     
Commission to assume the duties of a Heritage Commission. The proposal is
on a Town Council agenda item for February.

V. Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.


